My Name is Brandon Schesnuk and I am the director of U9 this year.  This is my third year in the position, and I look forward to meeting you all at the rink in a couple of weeks and over the coming year.  

U9 is split in to two divisions, Major and Minor, and this is done so that kids of the same skill caliber will be playing with and against each other. This allows the kids in both divisions to touch the puck more which hopefully results in a fun and competitive year for everyone.  If you would like a little more information on the Divisions please feel free to email me and I will contact you directly.  

Evaluation weekend is set for Sept. 27-29.  Your child will have 3 skates over the course of the weekend and then will be placed on a team.

Please try to arrive 45 minutes early for your first session of the weekend to get your jersey and signed in.  You will keep your jersey for the entire weekend and return it on Sunday after your last skate.  All jerseys that are not returned Sunday will result in a $50 replacement fee.  

I am going to need help with on ice helpers, bench workers and time keepers for this weekend. 
· For the on Ice helpers, I will provide you with a practice to plan to run through for each session so it will just entail showing the kids the drills and helping them execute them.  
· Bench helpers will be needed on Sunday for the scrimmage to help with line changes and keeping the kids focused.  
· I will also need a time keeper which will set the clock and sound the buzzer to alert the kids to change when their shift is over for the Sunday ice times.  

I will send out a separate email with a link to sign up closer to the date.  If all positions are not filled, the kids will not be going on the ice.  

I have spoken to a few of you about coaching/managing but if you could please send me an email and let me know whether you would Head Coach/Assistant Coach or Manage that would be greatly appreciated.

Please reach out at anytime if you have questions. My email is u9@lloydminsterminorhockey.com
Thank you for your help in getting our season going,

Brandon Schesnuk


